Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
February 14, 2013
Milano Methodist Church
 

The Monthly chapter meeting was called to order by President Katherine Bedrich at 2:10 pm.
 

Those in attendance were:  Katherine Bedrich, Dorothy Mayer, Paula Engelhardt, Don Travis, John Pruett, Lucy Coward, Sherry Colley, Chip Colley, Debbi Harris, Linda Jo Conn, Kim Summers, Chuck Lindberg, Genie Lindberg, Jeanette Patschke, and Ann Collins.
 

Vice President:  Donna Lewis recovering from surgery.
Katherine Bedrich reported on the member survey.  The most popular interest, according to the survey were Geology and Archeology.  
A full report will be compiled and given to the membership at a later date.  
It was suggested that the chapter might make bird houses and flower presses.
Dates to add to calendar:  
February 15 - 18  Great Backyard Bird Count
May 14  Ag in the Classroom
May 17  Endangered Species Day - Speaker Chris Harper
May       Field trip to Lindberg's property
 

Secretary:  Ann Collins
A sympathy card has been sent to Tense Tumlinson
A card will be sent to Rich Cromwell on the death of his sister
Minutes from the Board meeting are on the Website.
 

Nature Stories:  Several interesting encounters with nature were reported.
 

Board Chairs: 2012 - 2013
Advanced Training and Volunteer:  Phyllis Shuffield
No report.
Membership:  Debbi Harris
The new certification pin is a monarch butterfly.
Pins were presented to Don Travis and Ann Collins for certification for 2013.  Cindy Bolch was not in attendance but was also awarded a pin.
 

Debbi reported that the new roster is on line.
 

The humming birds are back.  Debbi also reported on the use of egg shells for nesting birds to help strengthen their eggs.  Donna Lewis recommended placing the shells in the microwave for one minute.
 

Communications:  Don Travis
Don had copies of the 2011 and 2012 Los Caminos Newsletter booklets.  These are available for a $5.00 donation.  The booklets have been distributed to the two public libraries in Milam County and to the public school libraries.
Articles for the next version of Los Caminos need to be in soon as the publishing date will be in March.
A two page spread in the Flair magazine has been purchased to advertise the Milam County Nature Festival.
 

Historian:  Barb Cromwell
No Report
 

Host:  Cindy McDaniels
No Report
 

Training Class:  Dorothy Mayer
Possible class next year.
 

Projects and Announcements:
 

Milam County Nature Festival:  John Pruett and Joyce Dalley
Progress is being made in all areas.  The next Nature Festival meeting will be February 26, 2013 at the Milano Methodist Church at 5:30pm.
 

Monarch Funding:  Debbi Harris
Should hear something by March 20 about the grant,  Bring Back the Monarchs to Texas.
 

Adopt-A-Highway: Sandra Dworaczyk
Sandra talked with the Highway dept. about moving the signs.  Reported that it would cost $800.00 to do this.  There is already a sign on HWY 36 south of Milano.  Area to be cleaned extends only 15 feet from edge of highway.  Chip Colley volunteered as chair if signs could be placed on HWY36 near the Rice Cemetery road.
 

Book Club: Sandra Dworaczyk
Sandra asked for a show of hands for those interested.  Michelle Haggarty said you would receive VE hours only for time of discussion, not time spent reading the books.  A suggested book was, And Then I Shall Find Peace There.
 

Tejas Book Festival:  Katherine Bedrich
Katherine asked if there was any interest in having a table at the Festival to publicize El Camino Real Master Naturalist on March 2.
Sherry Colley, Chip Colley, and Jeanette Patschke volunteered to pass out rack cards advertising the Nature Festival.  To find out more information contact Joyce Dalley.
 

Endangered Species Day:  May 17, 2013  Chris Harper USFW  
Possible speaker for an activity that day.
 

Nature of Milam County:  Katherine Bedrich
The next field trip will be February 22, 2013 at Don and Cindy Travis' home at 1:30pm.  Katherine reported that the object is to learn all we can about Milam County.  If you would like to contribute to the information on a page you may do so with photographs, research, observation, etc.  You do not have to be responsible for an entire page yourself.  The group will meet monthly and hours will be given for this VE.
You may send observation information to Katherine on an observation sheet.
 

Guest Martha Newman spoke about a fundraiser for the Bailey Bank Building in Milano on March 23, 2013 at 7:00pm.  A memorial garden is planned which will include the butterfly garden Debbi Harris is working on.
 

Motion to adjourn was made by Sandra Dworaczyk.
Motion was seconded by Jeanette Patschke.
Motion carried.
 

Debbi Harris gave a presentation about "Bring Back the Monarchs to Texas / Milam County".  One hour of AT will be given for attending the presentation.
 

Respectfully submitted by:
Ann Collins, Secretary
